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MEDIA RELEASE
Wednesday, 24 April 2019
Marion to crackdown on rates debtors

Marion Council is set to crackdown on property owners who wilfully fail to pay their rates for more than three years.

Council last night approved assessment criteria that will for the first time detail the circumstances under which Council can sell a property.

However, residents who are elderly, have health/social issues, financial distress or who have an existing payment plan in place may be exempt from any Council-initiated sale.

Mayor Kris Hanna said Council would consider selling a property only in extreme circumstances and only after all other avenues were exhausted.

“Nearly all our residents do the right thing and pay their rates in full and on time,” Mayor Hanna said.

“Unfortunately, there is a small proportion of property owners who use Council’s services but refuse to pay their share of the rates.

“The assessment criteria gives staff clear guidelines over when to initiative a property sale.”

Currently, the amount of rates in arrears is $1.265 million as of March this year. Of that figure, $775,405 dates back three years or more.

“A total of 85 property owners owe on average $9122 that is older than three years,” Mayor Hanna said.

“About 43 people are adhering to a payment plan with mixed results while the majority of the remaining 42 property owners have their debt referred to a collection agency.

“Placing the debt with an agency has so far proven ineffective in obtaining payments, which is why we have had to look at alternative methods for collection.”

Section 184 of the Local Government Act allows Councils to sell a property when the rates have been in arrears for more than three years.

Contact: Craig Clarke Unit Manager Communications, 0434 600 637
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